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1. Thank you, Nicholas.  I'm pleased to be present at this meeting of the Committee, for the purpose of congratulating Armenia on the historic decision that has just been taken inviting it to accede to the Agreement on Government Procurement.  I also want to congratulate the Committee for its timely completion of the negotiation on this accession under the leadership of its very able Chairman, Mr. Niggli.

2. The decision that has been taken is good for Armenia, good for the Agreement on Government Procurement and good for the WTO system.  Participation in the GPA is a sign of a WTO Member's maturity and confidence.  It brings real benefits not only in terms of access to other Parties' markets for procurement of goods, services and construction services, but also in the form of enhanced competition and transparency in the Party's internal markets.  It embodies a political and legal commitment to good governance principles that reflects very positively on the acceding government and on its leaders.  In applying for GPA accession and then completing the related negotiations in a little over a year, Armenia has effectively demonstrated its commitment to these principles to the world.
3. Armenia's decision to accede and the welcome it has received from Parties demonstrate clearly the relevance of the GPA to transition economies.  It also showcases the WTO's continuing ability to move ahead in practical ways that benefit its Members, even in the difficult economic environment that currently prevails.

4. I know that the taking of today's decision regarding Armenia's accession to the GPA involved intensive efforts on the part of a large number of persons including the representatives of Armenia itself; representatives of SIGMA, an OECD-affiliated governance institute which had a key role in facilitating Armenia's procurement reforms; the representatives of GPA Parties, who have an essential role in upholding the values and principles of the Agreement; and you, Mr. Chairman.  I am pleased that the WTO Secretariat also played a useful role in facilitating this accession, in part through a seminar that it presented in Yerevan, on the invitation of the Armenian authorities, in February of last year.  I extend my thanks and appreciation to all of these persons, and to the WTO Members and other organizations they represent.
5. I am hopeful that Armenia's accession, regarding which today's decision is a key milestone, will encourage other transition and developing WTO Members to consider acceding to the Agreement on Government Procurement.  The GPA is the world's principal tool for facilitating trade in relation to government procurement markets.  This is a matter of growing importance in the present economic environment.  GPA accession can also be an important catalyst for policy reforms that entrench good procurement practices and thereby facilitate the realization of maximum value for money for governments in the core functions that they carry out for citizens.  With today's decision; with the progress that is being made toward the GPA accession of China; and the other important accessions that are in progress including that of Jordan, the days in which the GPA could fairly be referred to as a "developed countries' club" are numbered.

6. To be sure, under the terms of the decision taken today, Armenia has still to complete the final steps of its accession, including the passage and bringing into force of relevant legislation and the submission of its instrument of accession.  I urge the government to complete these remaining steps with all dispatch.

7. In the same spirit, I am conscious that the present meeting to decide on Armenia's GPA accession is just the kick-off to an intensive set of meetings and negotiating sessions that will spill over into next week.  The over-riding purpose of the meeting period is to establish the basis for the final conclusion of the GPA coverage negotiations early next year.  Conclusion of the negotiations has become a matter of very considerable importance to the WTO, both in its own right and since, under the terms of Committee's decision of December 2006, the revised GPA text cannot come into force until this is done.  I am convinced that bringing the revised text into force is a crucial step to usher in a wave of further accessions to the Agreement, which in turn will dramatically enhance the value of market access opportunities available to Parties' suppliers under the Agreement.  Nicholas, I will be watching closely, and count on you to continue to guide the Committee through this process.

8. I ask you all to re-double your efforts and move forward urgently toward the completion of the renegotiation of the Agreement, which will consolidate and further enhance the importance of the GPA within the framework of the WTO, and thereby serve your governments and citizens well.
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